
Holland Conservation Commission
27 Sturbridge Road, Holland MA 01521

Minutes of Holland Conservation Commission (HCC) held on July 26, 2016.

Members Present: Marcia Beal, Fran Gallo, Valerie Lundin, Chris McCooe, Jeanne Crowley, Jessica Chaffee

Meeting called to order at 6:30 by Chair M. Beal.

Motion by C. McCooe, 2nd F. Gallo to waive reading of minutes of June 28, 2016 and accept. All in favor. Motion passed. 

Order of business:
Announcements:	 
· M. Beal to contact Katie Marquis from the Forestry Service to verify her attendance at the August 23 meeting. Will discuss the issue of forest cutting on Vinton Road. No DEP# was issued.
· C. McCooe met Matthew Reardon, Environmental Analyst, MassDEP Division of Watershed Management in mid-July when he was taking invertebrates sampling from the South and North Launches. He was also doing plant mapping. She requested he forward draft data of his findings for HCC. She will also follow up with him in September 2016.
· The Weed Treatment and Draw Down 4-year extensions must be submitted. In effect now is the 2012-2017 years. C. McCooe and F. Gallo will work on the extension submissions.
· Complaints as to the debris in the corner of the south basin by the causeway. M. Beal to contact Highway Dept. 

Correspondence/Emails/Phone Calls:
· Green Boys Landscaping inquiring about the procedure for doing work in Holland. 
F. Gallo to contact her and request she attend the next meeting, August 9, to determine what it is she wants to do.
· Brunell Landscaping: request information on doing work in Holland. HCC will reply to them.
· Richard Polverari, 7 Sunset Lane: would like to see the damn closed enough to allow more water depth in the lake. His and neighbor’s boats are sitting on sand. C. McCooe will discuss at next LOC meeting.
· Mount McDonald: follow-up if HCC received the pipeline information from them. M. Beal to reply.
· Michael Pietrasiewicz, Norton, Maine: in negotiations to purchase lakefront property on Mashapaug Rd. Would like conservation information for this property. M. Beal to contact him. 

Old Business:
· Re: C. McCooe reported LOC reviewed the fallen tree in the lake on the North side at/near 22 Old Acres Rd. It is the responsibility of the home owner to have the tree removed since the tree has actually fallen on town property, i.e. the lake and lake bottom. HCC will send a letter to the home owner for removal of the tree. 
· Re: Concerns over the clogged drain pipe that runs under the road from Old Colony to Robert Parks Rd. This may be the responsibility of the property owner (Mr. Walsh), who contracted a contractor to install it. M. Beal will pursue who is responsibility for this drain and maintaining it. An NOI has not been located.


New Business:
· It was noted by HCC members that #24 Brandon has dug out under their house to add additional support to the structure. They said that they tried to contact the Zoning Board for the correct procedure to pursue this work, however, they could not connect with Mr. Keogh so they began the project without approval. HCC will send a Cease and Desist Order and request they attend an upcoming meeting and present plans for this project. Also silt fence needs to be installed for erosion control.
· Discussion on definition of “New” walls, versus “Repaired” walls. HCC to continue discussion and work on a policy concerning “walls” at a later date.

Walk-Ins:
7:00 PM
· [bookmark: _GoBack]R. Leighton, 32 Stoney Hill Rd.
Re: Concerning drainage at 30 Stoney Hill Rd. C. Henchey has created a “berm” around the drain in the road at the top of her property. The berm is deflecting water to drain down the side of his property and under his stairway, which in turn is undermining the soil and washing out under the stairway. It was determined at a previous date that a berm was “not” necessary. The drain – which is shown on the erosion control plan of September 8, 2015 was to handle runoff. 
· A letter will be sent to C. Henchey requesting her attendance at the September 9, 2016 HCC meeting. The letter will reference the original Enforcement Order concerning failure to provide proper stabilization of the site, i.e. erosion control measures, and removal of the berm to allow for run off to reach the intended drain.   

7:36 PM 
· A. Harhay, 430 Mashapaug Rd. Map#R03/A/1-5
Presented a Procedure Sheet – signed by J. Keogh, for the removal of one birch tree within 50’ of the water, that is falling over and rotting. 
· Motion by J. Crowley to allow removal with stipulation that wood is not removed from the property.
2nd J. Chaffee. All in favor. Passed. Procedure Sheet signed by M. Beal.

7:39 PM
· K. Ference, 12 Brandon St.: Requested review of the “319 Grant” plans concerning the “retention pond” on Mashapaug Rd. between Brandon St. and Fenton Rd. Discussion ensued as to whether it is functioning properly. How deep should the retention pond be? Is it being cleaned out twice a year as stipulated? No activity has been noted for some time. Brown water has been noted in Brandon cove after rains and the level of the cove has dropped significantly to the point some boats are almost sitting on the bottom. Home owners in this area has discussed the possibility of funding a “dredge” of the cove to remove silt and debris. However, without the property function of the retention pond, the issue may not be completely alleviated. K. Ference purchased copies of the Retention Plans. It was also suggested Mr. Ference send a letter of concern to the BOS so these concerns will be appropriately acknowledged and on record. If homeowners are interested in funding dredging of the cove, a letter signed by the home owners to the BOS would be advised. HCC to research this issue further. 

Motion to adjourn 8:28 PM. J. Crowley, 2nd J. Chaffee. All in favor. Motion passed.

[image: ]Minutes respectfully submitted.



Val Lundin, Recording Secretary
CC: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Department, Zoning Board of Appeals, File and HCC Chairperson 
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